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This year there was an excellent reason to be present at the AGM dinner, albeit 300 miles 

away! 

Our Two Mills secretary, Janet, had won an award.  

‘Volunteer of the Year for the North West Region 2010’ 

 

Lowri won 1st Lady in the CTC Tourist 

Competition and Chester and North 
Wales won the team prize. 

 

 

It meant a 2 night B&B for Jill and me, but 

Janet opted to camp in the grounds of the 

local YHA. 

 

Apparently, every available bed was 

already allocated to a male. Poor Janet! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



We had not visited the area before, so we used the opportunity to explore Weymouth, Portland 

Bill, Chesil Beach and nearby Lulworth Cove. 

 

 

         Around Weymouth 

 

 

 

A few CTC members had arrived for the AGM 

on bikes, some by rail, but most were there by 

car. A full account of the meeting appears 

elsewhere. 

 

 

 

The Dinner and Award ceremony was excellent. Kevin Mayne (MC) and Magnus Backstedt 
presented the many cups and certificates. It was noted that our tables were loaded with 

awards, recognising our achievements. 

 

Janet picked up one she was not expecting: Runner Up - 2010 National CTC Volunteer of the 
Year, 2010. 

 

Didn’t she do well? 

 

Congratulations to all concerned. 

 
Bob Witton 


